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Open Air Campaigners is an evangelistic ministry of preaching the Gospel to lost people and mobilizing the  

body of Christ to do the same, primarily through effective open-air outreach.

Phone:   (610)  509-6131      Ÿ       Email :  o a c c u t l i p @ g m a i l . c o m

O n  t h e  w e b  a t :  o a c u s a . o r g

AROUND THE CORNERAROUND THE CORNER
Here in my own “Jerusalem,” I continue to find myself wearing many hats!  The 

wide variety of tasks and responsibilities within Open Air Campaingers through the 

years has been a source of great blessing and enjoyment to me, and I never seem to 

tire of carrying out these jobs.  The bulk of my time finds me helping our staff here 

in the States and around the world to keep everyone in communication with one 

another, as well as track and move funds to them as needed for support and special 

projects. I also help my co-worker here, Mike Bussen, pack up and ship open-air 

evangelism supplies to our missionaries, folks who have been trained in and are 

conducting ongoing open-air evangelism, and missionaries from other organizations. 

Last year, we shipped supplies to Greece, Romania, Russia, Ukraine, Brazil, Jamaica, 

Canada, Mexico, and multiple states in the USA!  Of course, I still go through those 

open doors which come along to be out in the open air and share Christ with those who will not or cannot 

come into our local churches to hear the Gospel.

J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 5

We hit the ground running in this new year and are looking foward to a 
number of significant events which will take place in the coming months. 
 
As I write this letter, staff man, Tom Fox, and his wife, Carmen, are teaching at 
the Indigenous Bible College out in Flagstaff, Arizona.  Our overseas missionary 

of many years, David Wilson, is in Kenya ministering with our staff there in the open air. Just a few days ago, I 
conducted a children’s program locally in the Easton, Pennsylvania, area and next week, Boston staff Eric & Diane 
Briscoe, along with Virginia staff man, Paul Adams, will be at Liberty University in Virginia recuriting students to join us 
in spring break open-air outreach in the Miami, Florida, area.  Sue is gearing up to assist our elders at church in 
conducting a new member’s class at church and in just a number of days, here in the USA, we 
will have a new President.  And this is just for starters here in the month of January! 
 
Sue and I are looking forward to being with all our OAC-USA co-workers for a week-long 
staff and board members retreat in the Santa Cruz mountains of northern California at the end 
of March.  God has provided all the funds needed for this get-together where we will re-charge 
our spiritual batteries, encourage one another, and plan for future ministry.  On the way home, 
we plan on stopping over in Utah to visit with daughter, Shannon, and her husband, Paul.  
Shannon has started her own business working with contractors and booking clients for 
painting and wall-papering projects while Paul continues to work with various contacts as a 
pilot. 
 
Chris and Stephanie’s daughter, our one and only granddaughter, Lexi, is now active in the 
Young Marines program along with her continuing involvement running track at school and 
participating in local theater productions from time-to-time.  Her last “gig” was in the Sound of 
Music, which was teriffic. She is planing another mission trip with Teen Missions, this time to 
South America later this year.  Details at https://teenmissions.org/involvement (search “Cutlip). 
 

Chad finished up his college classes here locally.  He and Sarah will soon be 
weighing their options and making some long-term plans concerning their future 
vocations and location preferences.  It’s an exciting time filled with mixed emotions 
for all of us.  We know all our future plans are in His hands, and so we commit Chad 
and Sarah to His good care. 
 
Last month, I was able to join our OAC-USA branch directors in the Tampa/St Pete 
area of Florida for a week of prayer, planning, 
and ministry.  During the week, we spent some 
time of outreach on the University of South 
Florida campus.  God provided many one-on-
one divine appointments, and it was encouraging 
to share the hope we have in Christ with these 
young people who are in the beginning stages of 
important life-long decision-making. 
 
Thank you, again, for being part of our support 
team so we can help other OAC missionaries 
here in the States and in over 30 countries 
around the world.  Enjoy the pictures on the 
following pages which will give you a 
visual perspective of this wonderful 
ministry to which God has called us!

U n i v e r s i t y  o f  S o u t h  F l o r i d a



Gifts are tax deductible when made out to OAC and sent to:   PO Box D   •    Nazareth • PA • 18064       (Online giving also available at oacgive.org)
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We are grateful to God that He is raising up a new generation to join us in open-air evangelism.  Our newest “recruits” are in 

the country of Ecuador.  OAC Ecuador came to be back in 1988 when David Proano participated in one of our open-air 

evangelism training seminars.  He came on staff, eventually became OAC Ecuador Director, and today also serves as our 

OAC International President.  David, his wife, Monica, and all their children are totally committed and active in open-air 

ministry in their country.  Their daughter, Isabella, is now engaged to a fine young man who is also called to full-time service 

with OAC in that country.  Here are the details as told by David Proano. 

 

“Caleb Boles and Isabella Proaño, soon to be the Boles Family, are set to get married on February 
15th of this year! They are full-time staff serving with OAC Ecuador and are deeply passionate about 
reaching souls in the country. Both have committed their best years to proclaiming the Gospel’s good 
news wherever there is a need.   
 
Isabella has been involved in OAC ministry her entire life, serving alongside her parents for many 
years. By the grace of God, she will now continue her mission with her husband, whom she had long 
prayed for. Caleb has also been involved in street preaching from a young age. After he and his family 
moved from the US to Ecuador and met the Proaño Family, he began preaching passionately in the 
streets, plazas, and schools with OAC Ecuador.”
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